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HSV Rotary Board Minutes

September 13, 2018

The September 13, 2018 meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of Hot Springs Village was convened by President Lori McMinn at 7:56 a.m. in the Fireside Dining Room at Good Samaritan.

ATTENDANCE

Present:  Lori McMinn, President, John Weidert, President-Elect; Harv Shelton, Treasurer; Michele Staples, Secretary; Phyllis Johannsen; Grover Scarborough; Bob Sweeten, Steve Wright, Tony Booth, Greg Gillis Gary Jacobs, Lydia McCarthy, Paul Bridges; Jerry Sorensen Absent: None  Guests: David Childs
Secretary’s Report/Minutes

Minutes of the August 16, 2018 meeting which were previously distributed for Board review. Robert Sweeten moved the minutes be accepted; second by John Weidert. Motion passed unanimously.

Charity Corp

Tony Booth referred to Harv Shelton for the Charity Corp Report.
Treasurer’s Report & Budgets
The monthly treasurer’s reports as previously distributed for Board review were discussed by Treasurer Harv Shelton.  The reconciled balance of the Operations Account as of Aug 31, 2018 was $16,643.59. The balances for the Charity Corporation as of Aug 31, 2018 were: Working Account = $21,834.58; Reserve Account = $9,630.81; Total = $31,465.39. 
Gary Jacobs moved the Treasurer’s Report be accepted; second by Phyllis Johannsen. Motion passed unanimously.

Paul Bridges moved to use $322 to buy Olivia Ray a gift. Steve Wright second it.  Motion passed unanimously.

Foundation
Grover Scarborough reported the annual fund YTD was $8295.
Membership

Phyllis Johannsen reported we have 95 members, 88 active members, 4 on leave of absence and 3 on honorary.  

Grants

Gary Jacobs reported the $3000 grant has been approved to build the outside latrine for Loca Bonita.
Fund Raising 

Lydia McCarthy reported the next fundraiser is the Tennis Tournament.  To talk with several chefs to cater the Mother’s Day event.  Paul Bridges reported the bus trip will be to Louisville Kentucky, Kentucky Legends September 26th - 29th 2019 with a stop in Land Between the Lakes in Tennessee.
Paul Bridges moved to start spending money now for the trip, Lydia McCarthy second the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Public Relations

Bob Sweeten reported he is going to be at the Oct 25th Newcomers meeting.  Will continue to place an ad in the Club Corner for the Public Speaker of the week.  
Service Projects

Paul Bridges wants a good showing for the BBQ.  
Club Administration

Greg Gillis had nothing to report.

President-Elect

John Weidert proposed a speaker come in to talk about the Declarations.  It was decided to keep Rotary out of politics.
Immediate Past President

Steve Wright had nothing to report.
Vice President
Jerry Sorensen reported we are set for speakers for 2018.

President

President Lori McMinn reported October 24 is World Polio Day.  Would like to have some sort of event to get the word out about Polio/Rotary, possibly a table at Walmart, KVRE interview and/or a piece in the Village Voice.  Need to come up with a club nominee for District Governor.
Adjournment

Motion to adjourn made by Bob Sweeten, second by Phyllis Johannsen.  Motion passed unanimously. President Lori McMinn adjourned the meeting.
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